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Nemi, 30 September 2025 

 

On Monday the Chapter spent most of its 
time in finalizing the documents from the 
Commissions. The following declarations 
were approved: 
• Finance  
• Formation 
• Community Life for Mission 
• Shared Mission with Laity 

The “Ordo Electionis” was approved, as 
well as a statement encouraging our efforts for the Cause of our Founder.  

A document on the future of La Neylière was presented to the Capitulants and will be further discussed and 
decided on very soon, as well as the documents from the Commissions on Governance and Leadership, 
Legislation and Mission Today—which are hoped to receive the “green light” soon.  

Official documents produced by the Chapter will be shared with the membership of the Society later, once they 
are further redacted and officially translated. 

Today the Perpetual Professions of 6 confreres will take place in Nemi, witnessed by representatives of all the 
branches of the Marist Family. The celebration will be joined by the Casa di Maria Community  and also by the 
Sisters, Confreres and lay staff of the General House Community. 
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Br Peter Carroll FMS elected Superior General 

Today, the Marist Brothers gathered in their XXIII General Chapter held in 
Tagaytay, Philippines, have elected Br Peter Carroll FMS as the 15th Superior 
General of the Institute of the Marist Brothers.  

Br Peter was born in 1958 in Australia and has a vast experience in the 
leadership of the fms provinces in Australia and the Pacific. 

In his letter of Congratulations, Fr John Larsen assured him, in name of the 
whole Society of Mary, of our prayerful support, while looking forward to 
continue with him and all of our Marist Family to endeavor to build a new 
church in the rich tradition we inherit from all our Marit forebears.  

Congratulations to Br Peter and to all the Marist Brothers! 


